
Scoop from the Supt
by Bryan Girbach

Students
● Recent Girls Bowling accomplishments include Junior, Rachel Peladeau, placing 40th out of 60 bowlers

at the state individual bowling finals.
● In girls wrestling news, Angelina Pena won her third consecutive state championship. Her path to the

title included defeating wrestlers from Lake City, Bad Axe, DeWitt, and South Lyon East.
● We have several boys headed to the MHSAA state swimming and diving meet on March 10th and 11th.

We look forward to sharing their success at a future meeting!
● The Milan High School FFA sponsored a staff breakfast on Thursday, March 2nd.  The students and staff

prepared and served a wonderful breakfast.  The event was professional and very appreciated by the
MHS staff.

Board
● Superintendent Girbach thanked the Board for the contract extension and their continued support.
● Milan Area Schools had two Board Members receive achievement awards from the Michigan

Association of School Boards.  These Board Members will receive their awards at an upcoming
Washtenaw Association of School Boards meeting.

○ Kerri Moccio earned a Level 6 - Master Platinum Award which means that she completed levels
1-5, 19 advanced classes and a minimum of 813 educational credits.

○ Betty Rosen-Leacher earned a Level 1 Certified Board member Award which means that she
completed all nine 100 level classes.

○ Betty Rosen-Leacher earned a Level 2 Award of Merit which means that she completed all nine
100 level classes and 45 educational credits.

Legislative
● On Monday, February 27th, I attended a Legislative Zoom session hosted by the Washtenaw Association

of School Boards.  It was nice to meet all of the new legislature that represents our school districts.  I
look forward to working with them in the future.

● On Thursday, March 9th, the Washtenaw Association of School Boards will be hosting an Legislative
Advocacy Professional development event for all Washtenaw County School Board members and
Superintendents.  I look forward to attending.


